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Meetings & Programs
(All Are Welcome to attend public RRC Events)

Board Meeting:  March 11th, 2025 @ 7:30 PM (Zoom)
General Meeting:   March 14th, 2025 @ 7:30 (IBEW) ­ Acting Sheriff Q/A
Meeting On the Air (MOTA) ­ All Other Fridays ­ 8 PM ­ W3BN Repeater
FLDigi Net:  March 6th, 2025 @ 7:30 PM (146.91 W3BN Repeater)
Simplex Test: March 15th, 2025 @ 1 PM (146.55)
Fox Hunt:  Early Spring
VE Exam:  Contact Stuart (exam@w2slh.com) to schedule.

2025 Board Of Directors & Officers 
= = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = ==

PRES        Joe Pietruszynski, AC3DI            (27)
VP            Ronald Waszk, K3RJW               (26)
SEC:        Amy Lindenmuth, KB3FSD          (26)
TREAS.   Nate Rosenthal, N2ADD               (26)

Ronald Dietrich, KC3WBA             (27)
Craig Wanner, K3CRG              (25)
Scott Scheirer, KC3PCS, Editor                (25)
Jason Potter, NG3F (27)
Dave Fix, N3AMY  (25)

You can reach the Board of Directors via email at w3bn.rrc@gmail.com.  
3 Year Terms runs from Jan 1 to Dec 31, Number in parenthesis is term end.  Officers are chosen by 
the Board at the January Board Meeting each Year.

Please note:  The Board of Directors Meeting Minutes that are posted online are from the prior 
month.  Email Joe Pietruszynski, AC3DI (JFP0250@comcast.net)  if you wish to participate in or 
have something brought up at the board meeting.

Keep up to date with the RRC at http://www.w3bn.org
Manage your club profile & email address at http://www.hamclubonline.com

Find us on Facebook at http://www.facebook.com/RRCW3BN

Club Email:  w3bn.rrc@gmail.com.   Bulletin Email:  kc3pcs@outlook.com     

Est.  3/10/1921

Affiliated 02/17/1922
The Reading Radio Club is an IRS­designated 501(c)(3) organization holding tax identification number 23­1660585.   
Contributions to the Reading Radio Club are tax­deductible to the extent allowed by law. 

Send ALL USPS Mail pertaining to
the Reading Radio Club to :

READING  RADIO  CLUB  INC
ATTN:  (Person you're sending to)

PO  BOX  6453
Wyomissing, PA  19610­6453

The W3BN Repeater is owned & operated by 

the Reading  Radio Club and is located in 

Alsace Township up on the  mountain.

146.91 MHZ (Input 146.31 MHZ) with a PL 

Tone of 131.8 hz.   

It is available from 5:30 AM until 12:30 AM.

There are currently 88 active members of the Reading Radio Club 
consisting of multiple license classes and supporting members.



Spring is right around the corner.  

One of our members discovered the past few months that we need to check our wires on antennas and 
power periodically.  Whether it be from decaying / corrosion, animal damage, or just wearing out, they do 
need to be replaced from time to time.   With nicer weather (hopefully) coming, now is the time to check 
those antennas, coax, radio power lines (outside especially).

The Website Committee is excited to announce that we now have a groups.io group.  Right now it's just a 
basic email list (you can send messages as well as see what others write).    It's accessible by going to http://
www.groups.io/g/W3BN and joining.  The group is free.  It is our hope that we can build a community of 
our club members using this medium.  Feel free to ask questions in the group, post your items for sale, 
wanted items, and more.  While it is a Ham Radio Group for the club we are not limiting it to just Amateur 
Radio.  

Field Day is also getting closer.   While we've had a good run at Heritage Park in Sinking Spring, we 
decided to try somewhere different this year.  You'll have to come to the March meeting to find out where it 
is at.  We are very excited for this venue this year.

Our meetings are still being held at the IBEW (Thanks to Dave Fix, N3AMY).  

Happy Spring and we hope to see you at our events.

Peter N, KB3FSC;  George D, AA3AM;  Chris S, WI3W;  Harold M, K3ATO;
Richard B, KC3VTK



The Reading Radio Club will continue to have our in person General 
Meeting's at the IBEW743 Building.
The address is 20 Morgan Drive, Sinking Spring.  
This is due to the Berks Agricultural Center Building renovation project 
being behind schedule. 
As any information becomes available to the RRC about our return to the 
Agricultural Center for meetings the RRC will let you know.

OK folks., Looks like winter is finally going to let up a little, but dont get complacent.  Winter can 
still hit us bad.  Don't forget March is usually the most windiest month of the year.  Watch your 
antennas and wires. 

We had to cancel two of the last SRT tests due to sickness, weather, and injuries.  We hope to 
restart this month (March) after the general membership meeting.
 
Speaking of the SRT, we still need volunteers to be net controls. Its easy, fun, and we have plenty 
of experts to assist those in learning to be a good net control.

We also would like more interest in the FLDIGI Net that is held the FIRST Thursday of the month 
at 1930 hours.  It is run by Paul B, AE3U, on the 146.91 repeater.  There is also another FLDIGI  
Simplex net by Ron K3RJW on Tuesdays at 1230 hours on 146.55.  Join us for fun and learning.  
You'll even get to read the latest Solar report which helps to learn the reasons that we CAN and 
CANNOT reach others on the HF side of HAM RADIO. 

Don't forget that you can use the SRT to get your "Pagoda Award" that you can hang on your 
wall.   A great way to showcase your use of the radios you own.  See our website for instructions 
and log sheet for how to get the Pagoda Award. 

Dave and I are setting up for a GREAT Fox hunt, as it should be.  Pay attention to the Bulletin, 
MOTA, and Website for how Dave is going to run it and when.  Looks to be a GREAT learning 
experience. 

Dont have much more to say, Watch the Ham Club on Line for more information on all the above. 

Please note that the clubs website is http://www.w3bn.org and has the links to our other 
resources.  

RON K3RJW 73





ARES/RACES/ACS

The Berks County ARES/RACES/ACS group will have a meeting for prospective and new 
members on Saturday morning, April 5th at 9:00AM at the Berks County Fire Training 
Center.

The ARES/RACES/ACS group provides radio operators who are trained and ready to 
provide emergency communication capabilities to assist the county or served agencies such 
as the American Red Cross and Salvation Army during any sort of disaster or other 
emergency where normal communications channels are down or overloaded.

If you are an amateur radio operator or GMRS operator, and you might be interested in 
joining ARES/RACES/ACS, please feel free to attend this meeting.  An overview of the 
group’s purpose will be covered, and I will be able to answer any questions you may have.

Current members are welcome to attend, but this is not required.  There will be a general 
meeting for all members closer to the beginning of summer to cover the schedule of training 
sessions and meetings that will be held through the summer, leading up to the Limerick 
Exercise which will be held on Tuesday evening, November 18th.

The Berks Fire Training Center is located at 895 Morgantown Road (Rt. 10) in Reading.

If you have any questions or need directions to the Center, please contact me at 
K3AJM@PTD.NET or telephone me at 610­621­2187.

Alan Melnyk, K3AJM and WRVF671
Berks ARES/RACES/ACS Emergency Coordinator 



IF AT FIRST YOU DON’T SUCCEED….SRT TEAM EYES MARCH TEST
By Mark Abramowicz NT3V

The Reading Radio Club­sponsored Simplex Radio Test was scrubbed for a second straight 
month due to our winter weather.

The SRT team decided to cancel the Feb. 15 test after the snow forecast looked pretty 
threatening the night before.They wisely decided to call off the test. Snow flakes began 
falling throughout most of the area hours before the test was to begin.

The team decided it was best not to jeopardize the safety of the net controls traveling to the 
planned location to take part.

The team now plans to conduct the March Simplex Radio Test on Saturday, March 15 at 1 
p.m. local time.

It’s hoped that the weather will begin to moderate and the flu and other illnesses will have 
abated by mid­March.

If you missed last month’s SRT bulletin announcement, the team has decided to discontinue 
the 70 cm side of the test so there will be no move to 446 Megahertz Simplex.  The test will 
focus solely on 2 meters – 146.550 Megahertz Simplex.

There will be a new net control joining the team for the March test. We’ve been promoting it 
the past two months. I’m sure you’ll be pleased to hear who it is.

The Simplex Radio Test is open to all licensed amateurs in Berks and surrounding counties. 
You don’t have to be a member of the Reading Radio Club to take part.

However, you will have an opportunity to make contacts with net check­ins who are Reading 
Radio Club members to work toward earning the club’s Pagoda Award.

It only takes 10 contacts with Reading Radio Club members to earn the award.

Talk it up at the RRC meeting on Friday, March 14 – the night before the Simplex Radio Test 
and encourage members to get on the air for the test AND to help you earn the award. It’s a 
nice piece of “wallpaper” worth framing and hanging in your radio shack.

You can learn more about the Pagoda Award at the Reading Radio Club’s website ­ http://
www.w3bn.org. Click on the Activities tab at the top and go to Pagoda Award.



A lot of you check in weekly to the nets conducted on the two repeaters serving the Reading 
area. Here’s an opportunity to check your 2­meter station – base, mobile or HT – on a 
simplex frequency, 146.550 Megahertz.

It’s all part of our responsibilities as licensed amateur radio operators to be prepared to serve 
the community’s communications needs in the event of an emergency – especially if one or 
both of the Reading repeaters go down.

The net control team is working to identify good locations for portable simplex radio 
operations. That’s why the team moves to different locations each month.

It’s also important to see if you can hear and work the net control station and that they can 
hear you. Relays from operators also helps the net controls identify weak stations.

Hope to hear you on the air for the March 15 SRT on 146.550 Megahertz Simplex!!!

FOR SALE

ANYTONE 778UV Dual Band VHF/UHF Transceiver with Programming Cable and Fldigi/Digirig 
cable.

This radio contacted the ISS for a 5 1/2 minute QSO with 2 Astronauts.

New  $143.00 
Used $95.00

Dave Fix N3AMY
                electriciandhf@yahoo.com 
                484­529­1746







RRC MEETING HIGHLIGHTS FEBRUARY 14, 2025
By: RRC Secretary, Amy Lindenmuth, KB3FSD

The Friday, February 14, 2025, RRC General meeting was held at the IBEW Local 743 
located at 20 Morgan Dr, Reading, PA 19608.

1. Prior to the meeting, Jim Nicholas (W3ITH) was taking attendance and selling 50­50 
tickets. 

2. RRC Vice President, Ron Waszk (K3RJW), called the meeting to order at 7:30 pm. 
Twenty­two people were in attendance.

3. Ron Waszk (K3RJW) led the group in the pledge to the American Flag.

4. RRC members and guests introduced themselves.

5. A get­well card was passed around for members to sign for Joe Pietruszynski 
(AC3DI).

6. Ron Waszk (K3RJW) had welcome letters for two new members, Chris Chamberlain 
(N3PVZ) and Eric Lessig (KC3ZXQ).

7. The RRC currently has 103 active members. There are fifteen members who have not 
renewed for 2025. 

8. The next FLDIGI is March 6, 2025, at 7:30 pm on the 146.91 repeater.

9. The SRT for February 15, 2025, is cancelled. The next SRT is March 15, 2025, at 
1:00 pm on 146.55.

10. See Amy Lindenmuth (KB3FSD) to order RRC jackets or to purchase t­shirts, 
sweatshirts, and hats.

11. Craig Wanner (K3CRG) won the 50­50.

12. Al Melnyk (K3AJM) informed the club that ARES/RACES will hold a prospective 
member meeting on April 5, 2025, at 9:00 am at the Berks County Fire Training Center. 
ARES/RACES will be assisting with the upcoming Limerick Power Plant drill. Berks 
GMRS will also be assisting with the Limerick drill.



13. Ron Waszk (K3RJW) encouraged members to check out the Berks GMRS club. 
Berks GMRS now has a repeater in Mount Penn and holds nets.

14. The RRC created a Groups.IO account, and currently there are nineteen people who 
signed up. This can be used for members to communicate back and forth with other club 
members. q

15. Scott Scheirer (KC3PCS) and Jess Landis (KC3PIG) resigned their positions on the 
fundraising committee. Please reach out to Joe Pietruszynski (AC3DI) or Ron Waszk 
(K3RJW) if you are interested in being on the committee.

16. The general meetings will continue to be held at the IBEW due to the construction at 
the Berks Ag Center.

17. This year’s Field Day will be at the South Mountain YMCA. For this year, the RRC 
will be able to use this location free of charge, since the RRC is currently assisting the 
YMCA setup their radio communications and required licensing. Dave Fix (N3AMY) has 
been working closely with the YMCA to get their communications up and running. Field 
Day will be June 28­29, 2025. 

18. Ron Waszk (K3RJW) and Dave Fix (N3AMY) discussed fox hunting and 
triangulation. Two videos were shared using triangulation: Fox Hunting 101 and Fox 
Hunting 102 by Joe Domaleski (KI4ASK). Three types of fox hunting antennas were 
shown at the meeting: Yagi, 2­meter loop, and 70­centimeter loop. Sometime this spring, 
April or May, Ron and Dave would like to have a fox hunt using triangulation.

19. The next RRC BOD Meeting will be on Tuesday, March 11, 2025, by ZOOM starting 
at 7:30pm.

20. The next RRC General Meeting will be on Friday, March 14, 2025, at IBEW Local 
743 at 7:30pm.

21. RRC Vice President, Ron Waszk (K3RJW) adjourned the meeting for a time of 
fellowship.





= = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = =
The main purpose of The Reading Radio Club Bulletin, is to provide, to the 
Membership and other readers, timely information about the activities of the Reading Radio 
Club,  Inc. 

Additionally, the RRC BULLETIN provides an easily searchable and accurate historical 
record. The RRC strongly recommends membership in the American Radio Relay League 
(ARRL) as well as membership in a local Amateur Radio Club. The READING RADIO 
CLUB BULLETIN is copyright © 2025 by the Reading Radio Club, Inc. 

Opinions expressed in the RRC BULLETIN are those of the writers, editors, and article 
sources. They do not necessarily reflect the opinions of the Reading Radio Club, Inc, the 
RRC BOD, or the RRC membership. 

Material from this RRC BULLETIN may not be reproduced in whole or part, without 
permission. 

= = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = =
The RRC Bulletin Email Version was started on February 10th, 1998

 It is emailed to most RRC Members, Other Clubs and Friends of the RRC.
 It is published on a monthly basis.

= = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = =

PLEASE NOTE: The Reading Radio Club is using Ham Club Online to help manage the club. The 
bulletin and other email messages may come from a new address. Please DO NOT respond to the 
email the bulletin comes from. 
Please email w3bn.rrc@gmail.com about the club or kc3pcs@outlook.com about the bulletin.
We are also using the site to keep track of attendance, and events. 
They use the latest encryption and are very secure. Nobody’s information is public (other than what 
the FCC Records list).
If you have any questions, please contact us at w3bn.rrc@gmail.com


